
 
Dear brothers and sisters! 

Second half of the summer is 

always full of various summer 

camp programs at churches. In 

July almost every member of our 

congregation participated in the 

annual Chruch of Christ camp, 

the biggest CoC event taking 

place in Ukraine (there were 360 

people there this year). It’s a 

wonderful opportunity to bring 

there both church members and visitors for spiritual encouragement. It’s a place where they 

can grow. This year I had an opportunity to assist in this camp and also to preach at Sunday 

worship service, and it was so great to be able to address so many Ukrainians at the same 

time with the message of Jesus Christ.    

 

In August our Lviv congregation held a 

Youth Bible camp “KuroCamp”. In my 

opinion, it was one of the most 

successful camps. There were 54 

people from different towns and cities 

of Ukraine. Also there were many 

people with whom we work in Lviv. 

Besides all Christians from our 

congregation participated in the camp 

in various capacities. We have a great 

team of Christians. This year my family 

took more responsibilities in organizing 

this event. There were many things we 

had to do to make  this camp 

successful.   My family and I offered our 

land, electricity, water and house in 

order to have this camp at our home, in 

our backyard! We praise God for all 

these blessings that He gave us!  

I Preach at Sunday worship service for 360 Christians  



 

The most wonderful thing that happened during the camp was the salvation of yet another 

soul; a young man who came from Slovyansk to attend our camp (1000km distance) was 

baptized. 

 

We continue having our regular church meetings on Wednesdays, Saturdays and Sundays in 

our congregation. And at the end of August we had a field trip to the bear zoo, so that our 

church family would grow stronger bonds. We invited our visitors who come to our Bible 

studies as well. Let’s pray for them to see God’s love through these meetings, so that they 

would make a decision to become a part of our spiritual family. 

I’m grateful for your prayers and participation in this ministry! 

God bless you abundantly! 

Your brother and coworker in Christ, 

Stas 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 


